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The Rampion Offshore Wind Farm Order 2014 (Order) 

Correction to Schedule 13 
 
Dear Lindsey,  
 

I would like to notify you of a drafting error in the Rampion Offshore Wind Farm 
Deemed Marine Licence – array (Schedule 13 of the Rampion Offshore Wind Farm 
Order 2014). 
 
An error in the co-ordinates number was noted in the DCO and deemed Marine 
Licence when issued on 16th July 2014.  
 
During the examination, it was agreed that an exclusion zone for wind turbine 
generators and offshore substations would be included within the Order, and the 
Deemed Marine Licence – array was updated to reflect this as follows:  
 
Schedule 13, Part 2  - Conditions, Design Parameters  
 

1. - (5) No wind turbine generator or offshore substation forming part of the 
authorised scheme shall be erected within the area hatched black on the 
works plan (the “exclusion zone for wind turbine generators and offshore 
substations”), whose coordinates are specified below- 

 

Point Latitude (DMS) Longitude (DMS) 

3 50° 40  39.19 N 000° 04  26.23 W 

4 50° 39  31.72 N 000° 01  28.06 W 

5 50° 38  34.92 N 000° 09  02.89 W 

19 50° 41  23.11 N 000° 20  37.74 W 

 



It has been noted that the coordinates provided for point 19 are incorrect, and that, 
in fact the following table of co-ordinates should be used (correcting the co-ordinates 
for Point 19): 
 

Point Latitude (DMS) Longitude (DMS) 

3 50° 40  39.19 N 000° 04  26.23 W 

4 50° 39  31.72 N 000° 01  28.06 W 

5 50° 38  34.92 N 000° 09  02.89 W 

19 50° 40' 55.07 N 000° 05' 50.01 W 

 
 
This correction has been notified to the Secretary of State with regards to the Main 
Order, and accepted. However, it is understood that any variation to the Deemed 
Marine Licence is to be notified to the MMO.  
 
I would be grateful if the MMO could confirm that this correction is accepted, and 
also when the correction notice would be formally provided. 
 
Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Yours Sincerely,  

 

 
 

Eleri Owen  

Consents Manager  

Rampion Offshore Wind Farm  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


